LOCAL OFFICERS COMPENSATION COMMISSION
01/24/23

MINUTES OF THE LOCAL OFFICERS COMPENSATION COMMISSION MEETING OF
THE CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 24, 2023,
IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM OF THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 20025 MACK PLAZA,
GROSSE POINTE WOODS, MICHIGAN.

PRESENT: Chair Curis
Members Kent, Ulrich
ABSENT: Members McAlpine, Reed

ALSO PRESENT:  City Clerk Antolin

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 7:02 p.m.

Motion by Ulrich, seconded by Kent, that all items on tonight’s agenda be received, placed on file,
and taken in order of appearance.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Curis, Kent, Ulrich
NO: None

ABSENT: McAlpine, Reed

The Chair asked members for a nomination to serve as Chair of the Commission.
Motion by Kent, seconded by Ulrich, to nominate Commission Member Curis to serve as Chair.
Commission Member Curis accepted the nomination.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Curis, Kent, Ulrich
NO: None

ABSENT: McAlpine, Reed

The first item discussed was the compensation of Municipal Court Judge Ted Metry. There was
a brief discussion regarding current and pre-COVID court activity and the salary comparison to
the other Grosse Pointes.

Motion by Ulrich, seconded by Kent, regarding Municipal Judge Metry, that there be no increase
in compensation and that the compensation of the Judge remain the same, $30,000 per year.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Curis, Kent, Ulrich
NO: None

ABSENT: McAlpine, Reed
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Motion by Kent, seconded by McAlpine, regarding the Mayor’s compensation, that there be no
increase in compensation and that the Mayor’s compensation remain the same, at $6,000.00.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Curis, Kent, Ulrich
NO: None

ABSENT: McAlpine, Reed

A brief discussion ensued regarding City Council’s compensation. The Commission addressed
creating a mechanism to include a fair and appropriate increase.

Motion by Ulrich, seconded by Kent, regarding City Council’s compensation, that there be no
increase in compensation, that the City Council’s compensation is to remain the same at $3,750.00,
and to refer to City Administration for guidance for a means to adjust future salary to reflect the
cost of living for Mayor and City Council.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Curis, Kent, Ulrich

NO: None
ABSENT: McAlpine, Reed

No one wished to be heard under New Business/Public Comment.

Motion by Curis, seconded by Kent, that tonight’s meeting be adjourned at 7:32 p.m. Passed
unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Paul P. Antolin
City Clerk



